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Message from the Executive Headteacher 
 
 
The autumn term is the longest term of the academic year and it is often the 
one that really tests the mettle of both staff and students. The nights get 
darker, the mornings too and schools need to hit the ground running to get the 
very best outcomes for the students. 
 
The official Key Stage 2 data was released last week and we are very proud of 
the school being placed fourth for attainment out of all county middle schools. 
Only a handful of schools in the north of the county pipped us to the title of 
highest attaining middle school in Staffordshire!  
There is a danger that sometimes there can be a skewed focus solely on the 
academic and we forget to take time to have fun and be proud of what we stand 
for and the other, really important achievements we have accomplished in all 
areas of school life. 
 
Iõm really proud of the way that Perton Middle school hits the balance between a 
sharp academic focus whilst still making sure there is space for some fun. This 
comes about because the staff really know the children as individuals, they know 
when they are up and, on occasions, when they may be down about something. The 
pastoral care is fantastic and it allows the school to hit the right notes when it 
comes to having fun and working hard.   Iõm very grateful to all of the staff for 
the excellent work that they do. I also want to congratulate Mrs Edwards and 
Mrs Rockett who have both worked at the school for twenty five years. A 
phenomenal amount of time to dedicate to the children who have passed through 
our doors and to make a positive difference to their lives. 
 
As we come to the end of this term it is with regret that the Governing Body of 
the school can confirm that Mrs Julie Holding has decided to leave her post at 
Perton Middle, effective from 31st December 2018. Mrs Holding has informed us 
that she will leave the school with fond memories of the children, staff and 
parents and wishes the school every success in the future.   We all wish her well 
and thank her for the service she has given the school. 
 
Iõll conclude by thanking staff, students and parents for another fantastic term. 
Itõs been a real pleasure. 
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Message from the Headteacher 
 
 
This has been another very busy term at Perton Middle.  As Mr Harding has said 
we are very proud of our recent academic achievements.  We put the very best 
teaching and learning at the heart of all we do and it is wonderful to see the 
impact of this in the recent results. 
 
One area we continue to focus on is how we empower our students to become 
independent learners with clear understanding of their own learning styles.  The 
Knowledge Banks  evolve and grow as we refine them to best support our KS3 
learners as they prepare for their GCSE years at the High School.  There is 
more information about Knowledge Banks later in the newsletter.   
 
Preparing our students for the next stage of their academic journey is one way 
we focus on the future.  We also continue to strengthen our partnerships with 
local business.  This term our Y8 students attended the regionõs biggest careers 
fair at the NEC and had the opportunity to explore how their skills may best 
flourish in the workplace.  We are also very proud to be working alongside JCB in 
the First Tech Challenge. 
 
As well as saying goodbye to Mrs Holding this term, we also say goodbye to Miss 
Rayworth who has been working in our Science department.  We thank them for 
the support and guidance they have offered the students they have worked with 
and wish them well for the future.   
 
We are delighted to be welcoming two new teachers to our team in January.  
Miss Takhar will be joining our Science team and Miss Harley will be joining our 
Humanities team.  Both teachers have already spent some time in school and are 
very much looking forward to the new term. 
 
Looking ahead to 2019 there are so many exciting events already in our calendar.  
We have Young Voices in January; Y5 will be visiting Harry Potter.  Mrs Cartlidge 
has organised for The School Council to visit Parliament and we also have two 
residential visits with Y6 heading off to Chasewater and KS3 going to Paris. 
 
Aside from the academic success and the wonderful enrichment activities we 
offer the thing that makes me most Proud to be Perton is the team here. 
Together the staff, students and parents ensure that our young people get the 
very best chances.  We have received some wonderful feedback from parents 
this term.  We work very hard to resolve all issues brought to us and encourage 
you to contact us if there is anything at all you are concerned about. 
 
Finally, may I take this opportunity, on behalf of everyone here at Perton Middle 
School to wish you a very Happy Christmas and every good wish for 2019.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



How Governors fit into ôProud to be Pertonõ: 
 
 
Imagine for a moment, Perton Middle were a football club. In a club, 
the  Manager is the expert and has been found by the Owners to get the best 
out of the club. The Manager finds the best coaches who can help make 
the players the best at what they do. They decide what the rules are for the 
players, manage the day-to-day/operational side of things, decides on tactics. 
Works closely with the coaching team to make sure everything is running wellé
that the players turn up to practice and are doing everything they can to make 
sure they perform well. At Perton Middle, Mrs Dadge is the Manager. 
  
The Coaches are well trained, highly motivated, experts, specialists, put in a 
brilliant performance whenever they are at work because the players look to 
them as an example. They were all players once so know how it worksésome of 
them are experts in defence, some are strikers but they all work together to 
make sure the players are the best they can be. The staff are the Coaches. 
  
Football clubs have Boards. The Board appoint the Manager, set targets with the 
Manager, oversee the finances, ensure the best use of resources, provide 
challenge & support, are not necessarily football experts but keep up to date 
with football news and rules, are ambitious for success etc. The Governors are 
the Board/Owners. 
  
Then, if you ask a football club who are the most important people, what do they 
say? The PLAYERS! You desperately want them to attend, and work really 
hard on practice and the match  - and at the end of the match, whether they 
have won or not, know they have done the best they could for themselves and 
the team. The students are the players. 
  
Then there is another group ð the supporters. They turn up every week, cheering 
the team on, wanting them to do well. They are thereéon the side lines...cheering 
and singing.  They are really proud of their team and the team work very hard 
because they want the supporters to be proud. The team play best when 
supporters are fully behind them. Parents and Carers are the supporters. 
  
We know that when everyone works together, the team will be the very best it 
can possibly be. As Governors we oversee the performance and wellbeing of the 
Manager, the coaches and our team, and we join the supporters in being proud of 
the whole clubõs performance and achievements. We are all Proud to be Perton. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



KS3 Knowledge Banks 
 
In the summer term, we introduced knowledge banks in our quest to improve the 
quality of homework tasks and in turn the depth of learning experienced through 
them. From our close links with the High School, we were also mindful of the 
recent changes to GCSE examinations and felt that we needed a system that was 
geared to better support our students in readiness for their GCSE curriculum 
studies. 
  
Since then, our knowledge banks have continued to evolve and they are now set 
up to support key learning in each subject area. The subject sections identify 
the main areas for learning and students should select a task to best enable 
them to thoroughly learn this knowledge. At the end of this half term, we will 
assess the quality of this learning through quizzes. 
  
We have spoken at length to students about the main purpose of homework being 
a learning opportunity with the piece of work produced at the end being the 
product and a revision aid. Form tutors and subject teachers will monitor work 
done, but the main validation will be the outcome of the quizzes and the childõs 
general progress. 
  
Our current weekly expectation is that students will complete three subject 
tasks, a piece of background reading and apiece of writing where previous 
learning is recalled and applied. Students can choose a suitable task method for 
each subject that best allows them to absorb and understand their six key 
learning points. 
  
We evaluate the impact of the knowledge banks each half term and as we strive 
to make them as effective as we can, we will undoubtedly make further changes 
of which you will be notified. 
 
 
 
 

Year 6 Visit to Warner Bros Studio Tour:  
The Making of Harry Potter 

 
 

Year 6 visited the Harry Potter Warner Bros Studios this term.  This was an 
exciting opportunity for students to explore the sets and props seen in many of 
the films.   
 
 Staff and students thoroughly enjoyed being wizards for the day and even 
riding on broomsticks.  
 
 Many thanks to our parents who gave their time to accompany our excited 
students. 



School Uniform 

 

If you are thinking of replacing any school uniform over the holiday, please look 
at the photos below or the school website for guidance. Skirts should rest on 
the knee( not be tube style) and we do not allow trainers or skinny trousers. 

Many thanks for your support.  

 

 

 

 



Early finish at Christmas 
 
May we remind you that school will finish at the earlier time of 1.30 pm on 
Friday 21st December, following the lunch break and afternoon 
registration.  Please make arrangements to ensure that your child is either 
collected or allowed to walk home at the earlier time.    
 
Students will return to school on Monday 7th January 2019. 

 

Children in Need  
 
 
On Friday 16th November, 2018 students supported Children in Need by coming 
to school in their own clothes.  
 
 A grand total of Ã248.45p was raised. 
 
Thank you , we do appreciate all the help that parents give us. 

Lost Property 
 
A gentle reminder about lost property. We are still having a large amount of 
lost property in school, could you please make sure that all clothing 
including coats and general items are labelled clearly.   
 
If an item is lost, please check at reception or ask your child 
to, and to look in the store room by the PE changing rooms.  
 
Please also consider adding name tags, as this helps 
greatly with the return of items to the rightful owner. 
 
Thank you. 

On Thursday 25th October for 'Be Bright, Be Seen'. children were invited to 
bring in a donation and in return they could wear their own clothes.  
The money raised will be used to purchase a variety of safety features to be 
used outside the school gates. There have been a number of issues with parking 
on Gainsborough Drive recently and we want to highlight the importance of using 
the designated parking area when dropping students off.  
  
 
 A grand total  of Ã272.00p was raised.   
 


